
 
 
 

 

MEMORANDUM 

DATE:  June 1, 2023 
TO:  Education, Workforce, and Youth Committee  
FROM:  Colin Tarbert, President and CEO 
POSITION: No Objection 
SUBJECT: City Council Bill No. 23-0375 
 City Property – Renaming REACH! Partnership School Field to Senator Robert L. 

Dalton Stadium 
 

 
INTRODUCTION 
The Baltimore Development Corporation (BDC) is reporting on City Council Bill No. 23-0375 
introduced by Councilmember Ramos on May 1, 2023.  
 
PURPOSE  
This Bill would change the name of the REACH! Partnership School Field, located at 2555 
Harford Road Baltimore, MD 21218, to Senator Robert L. Dalton Stadium.  
 
BRIEF HISTORY 
Senator Robert L. Dalton was born on March 10, 1927 in Leaksville, NC, where he attended 
public schools.  A graduate of Winston Salem Teachers College and NC A&T College, Dalton 
served as a member of the Maryland State General Assembly from 1971-1974. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
None 
 
AGENCY POSITION  
The Baltimore Development Corporation has no objection to City Council Bill No. 23-0375.  If 
you have any questions, please contact Kim Clark at KClark@baltimoredevelopment.com and 
410-837-9305.  
 
 
cc: Nina Themelis, Mayor’s Office of Government Relations 
 Sophia Gebrehiwot, Mayor’s Office of Government Relations 
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